# BRITISH MOTOR CLUB OF SOUTHERN NEW JERSEY

MONTHLY MEETING MINUTES

January 17,2024 7:00 PM | Meeting called to order by Mike Eck

### In Attendance

40 Persons

## Board Members in Attendance

Mike Eck, Steve Ferrante, Garry Warren, Tom Evans, Pete Cosmides, new board members: Erik Prock, Ed Doody; Absent: Brian Deam, Ed Gaubert

### Remarks

Mike Eck opened the meeting with a greeting and a review of last year and an overview of this year. The calendar of events for 2024 is intended to follow the main events of the previous year with additional Pop Cruises, organized travel to outside events and impromptu events organized by members.

The January/February Newsletter has been published, thanking Joe Marchione.

Rescue Squad (RS) – Ed Doody solicited any members in need of assistance. Several members have availed themselves of the RS and have appreciated the assistance. Contact the RS by emailing Pete Cosmides <a href="mailto:tundramgb@hotmail.com">tundramgb@hotmail.com</a>

Mike thanked Steve Ferrante for his years of service as President of the Club and his remaining on the Board as a Director.

Steve Ferrante thanked the members for their participation in assisting in organizing and attending the events and to the Board members for their assistance. Steve also announced the appointment of two additional Board members, Ed Doody and Erick Prock.

### **Events Review**

Pete Cosmides, Events Coordinator <u>events@bmcsnj.org</u> reviewed the intended calendar of events for 2024, which are to include, Smithville, Greenwich, Elmer Harvest Days and pop cruises.

Additional past Club events will be pursued, though not currently confirmed: additional pop cruises, Railroad Museum, Roebling Museum and Batsto Picnic.

Additional emphasis will also be applied to outside events with long distance travel, such as, Watkins Glen (9/16/24), Lewes DE and the Vansant Airport DE, national marques, by having additional coordination of transportation to caravan as a group.

# Next Meeting

- February 21, 2024 at 6 PM
- Simeone Museum of Racing Best of Briton V8's
- 6825 Norwitch Drive Philadelphia, PA 19153
- The museum will be open to our Club only for this after-hours event
- The program for the evening will be guided by our own Kevin Kelly, Curator of the Museum
- Light fare and beverages will be served compliments of the museum
- Admission is free and a donation is requested